
PUBLIC NOTICE 

RE:  Lane Closure Application Block 35 Plan 80S33498 
Located Between Saskatchewan Avenue and Railway Avenue 

 

The Town of Outlook has received an Application from Riverbend Co-operative to close the lane on 

Block 35 situated between Saskatchewan Avenue and Railway Avenue. 

 

Council will be holding a hearing regarding the Lane Closure application on March 13, 2024 at 7:30 pm in 

the Town Council Chambers of the Town Hall Complex located at 400 Saskatchewan Avenue.   

 

Notification to property owners that a closure is being considered is required under section 13 of The 

Municipalities Act to seek and hear from public that may be injuriously affected by the closure to 

present views on the matter in a hearing format.  Council has the ability to close the road as requested, 

to proceed to create saleable and taxable lots or to leave the road as is.  Council may include 

discussion/determination of appropriate compensation as a result of the hearing. 

Should you wish to attend the hearing which will be held as a part of the Regular Council meeting, you 

more than welcome to attend, should you wish to speak at the hearing, you will need to make 

appointment with the undersigned by phone or by email prior to Tuesday, March 12 at 12 noon.  

Should you wish to provide written comment, you should provide this to the undersigned by email or 

delivery in person to the Town office by Monday, March 11 at 5 pm. 

Signed this 1st day of March, 2024 in the Town of Outlook 

  Kevin Trew, Chief Administrative Officer 

 


